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Another school year has 
almost come and gone! 
Thank you to all of our staff, 
students, and parents for 
working together to make 
Grauer Elementary School a 

great place to learn and play. Your support 
throughout the year has been greatly appreciated! 
Just a reminder that Thursday, June 26th is our last 
day of school. It will be a full day and students are 
dismissed at our regular 2:45 p.m. time. 
 
 

STAFF CHANGES FOR 
NEXT YEAR 
As we look forward to next 
year, we want to take this 
opportunity to inform you of a  
few changes to our staff for the 
2025 – 2026 school year. We 

are pleased to announce that Ms. Jiang will be 
returning to us next year as a Resource Teacher. 
Unfortunately for us, Ms. Sato, Mr. Hua, Ms. Yau, 
Ms. Harrison, Ms. Zhang, Ms. Brennan, and 
Ms.Magnan (StrongStart) are all moving on at the 
end of the school year. We are also sad to say 
goodbye to Mrs. Klomp and Ms. Novakowski 
(Teacher Consultant), but happy for them as they 
start enjoying retirement life! While we are sorry to 
see them go, we wish them all the best as they move 
on to the next chapter in their lives.  
 
 
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 
AND REPORT CARDS: 
JUNE 26th 

Your child’s final report card 
for the school year will be 
posted on the MyEd Parent Portal after school on 
Thursday, June 26th, which is also the last day of 
school this year. 
 
 

 
SCHOOL SUPPLIES AND 
KINDERGARTEN COOKING 
CHARGES 2025/2026 
The charge for school supplies will 
be $33 next year, and the cost for 
agendas are $6. Kindergarten and 
Grade 1 students will also be asked 
to send $15 for the kindergarten 

cooking and crafts program. These charges will be 
collected in the fall. Other field trip and special 
program charges may be requested as plans are made 
for instruction next year. 

 
 
 
LATE RETURN TO 
SCHOOL: If your child is 
expected to return to school in 
September later than 12:00 
p.m. on Wednesday, 
September 3rd, 2025 and on or 
before September 10th, 2025 please ensure that you 
fill out a "Notice of Late Return Form 2025 - 2026". 
Please note that if your child is not returning to 
the school on or before September 10th, 2025, we 
may not be able to hold a spot guaranteeing your 
child's enrollment in the school. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

June 17 Band Concert (p.m.) 
June 20 Hot Lunch 
June 20 PAC Movie Night 
June 24 Grade 7 Farewell (a.m.) 
June 26 Reports Available Online 
June 26   Last Day for Students 
June 26   Farewell/Recognition Assembly 
                                          (9:30 – Families Welcome) 
 
 
PHOENIX DAY: TUESDAY, JUNE 10th 

Phoenix Day was earlier in the 
week on Tuesday and the weather 
cooperated for us. It was a great 
day of fun activities! A special 

thanks goes out to Ms. Tsang, Ms. Chan, Mr. Hua, 
and Ms. Bawa for organizing this fun-filled day! 
 
 
GRADE 7 
FAREWELL  
Mark your calendars Gr. 
7 parents, as we have set 
our Gr. 7 Farewell 
Assembly for Tuesday, June 24th at 10:00 a.m.  
 
 

BAND CONCERT  
Join us in the school gym next 
Tuesday, June 17th at 1:30 for a 
performance by the Divisions 1 
and 2 Bands, as well as a few 
songs from Divions 7. The 

students will be showcasing their talents as we 
celebrate their musical growth throughout the year. 
Thanks to Mr. Burrows and the bands, as well as Ms. 
Toffolo and Division 7 for keeping us musically 
entertained! 
 



R.M. Grauer Elementary School 
4440 Blundell Road, Richmond, BC V7C 1G9 

604-668-6547  I  grauer.sd38.bc.ca 
 
 

NEWSLETTER #10 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEWS FROM THE 
LIBRARY  
The end of the school 
year is fast 
approaching! Your 
child's last book 

exchange will occur during the week of June 9-13 
and all Grauer library books will be due on Monday, 
June 16. Outstanding books may be subject to a 
replacement fee, so please help your child look high 
and low for their outstanding library books! 
Ms. Yoshimaru has some EXCITING news... Grauer 
Library is going to "Set the Books Free" this summer. 
Students who are currently in grade 4-6 and are 
returning to Grauer in September will be able to 
borrow up to 15 books to read over the summer. 
More information and student permission slips are 
available from Ms. Yoshimaru. If your intermediate 
child wants to participate, make sure they return their 
signed permission form by Thursday, June 19. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
TTK CHILD CARE 
Tomorrow TopKids provides 
before and after school care for 
Grauer Elementary families! 
We provide daily snack, as well 
as a variety of art, baking, group 

activities and care on Pro-D Days. To apply for 
September, please visit https://ttk.org/application 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


